Smoke Signals... From the McKinneys

Sent By: Trinity Baptist Church · 2001 W Pioneer Parkway · Grand Prairie, TX 75051 Irrygmcknny@yahoo.com · (253) 471-3632

August / September 2018

Dear Friends,

It has been a truly good summer with the labourers working together and making it all happen to reap the benefits of the Lord's blessing. It is difficult when folks are trying to carry out their own motives and not for the sake of Jesus Christ. Togetherness is always better in the ministry of the church.

August.....was a good month, we had taken a trip to Oklahoma to celebrate my Dad's 92nd birthday, even though I had to stay back and do VBS before I went down to visit. I got there for a 3 day visit before heading back to Oregon.

During our VBS, we had taken the group to clean up the yard for an Elder named Dennis, and he asked who these people were and I told him that they were college students who were Christians. As we discussed Christianity, he wanted to know how He could be one, and in about 5 minutes later, he was calling on the mercy of God as he repented.

Then, a lady (Alfredine) in her 40's got saved and about a week later her husband (J.E.) was saved, so I baptized both on the same day....and there was rejoicing! The Lord has been doing work among the adults. Three other men have rededicated and need your prayers (Wesley, Lance and Frank).

September....has brought some sadness to this Reservation. The economy has been pretty bad around here but it is now without the help of the Kahneeta Resort. It closed down early this month and had to let go more than 150 employees. It consisted of a huge hotel, a water park, horse riding stables, and a golf course. The economic future of this Reservation is in trouble, unless they turn to the True and Living God. Please pray for

of this Reservation is in trouble, unless they turn to the True and Living God. Please pray for God's Spirit to move mightily through this area. Looking up is the only answer when you are down....and "righteousness exalteth a nation".

The population here is around 4,500 with 650,000 acres of land and we have a goal to knock on every door on this Reservation. We have taken on all the housing areas and are working on all the scattered houses across this land.

We are privileged to be working here and we are the only Baptist Church here. Pray for wisdom and the presence of God in all we do.

Thanks for your part and being a help to us and the Lord blessing on your church!

Keep up the Faith,	August
Jang Moth	September
Larry G. McKinney	Special